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Full Steam Ahead!
Greater Clear Lake Families Exploring Down Syndrome (GCLFEDS) moves into 2009 with our first full year of experience under our belts.  It is exciting to reflect back on the year and see how much was accomplished in a short amount of time in our quest to provide a better life for individuals with Down syndrome.
In January of 2008, the Board of Directors and Committee Chairs set ambitious goals for the year.  As we reflect back on the year, the majority of those goals were met (some far beyond our expectations!), giving us a great foundation for continued growth in 2009.  In 2008 GCLFEDS successfully: 
· served over 100 families and individuals in the Greater Clear Lake area
· helped families find information and support with our newsletters and seven informative monthly meetings (8 if not for Ike!)
· gave families the opportunity to interact at spring and holiday socials 
· educated parents and educators on Down syndrome topics at our second annual conference featuring self-advocate, ultraswimmer and motivational speaker Karen Gaffney and 15 different sessions

· got the word out to local hospitals and ECI groups about the resources GCLFEDS can provide to parents and how well our children and adults with DS are doing in the community
· recognized the amazing individuals and organizations in the community who support the GCLFEDS mission of inclusion, acceptance and understanding with Explorer Awards

· increased our financial capabilities with our first annual golf tournament and our first grant 

· increased awareness of our organization in the community through our  website and our first GCLFEDS brochure.

Our Mission

The mission of GCLFEDS is to provide support and resources to individuals with Down syndrome and their families and to promote awareness, understanding and inclusion in their communities. We primarily serve the south and east sides of Houston.
Our Vision

· GCLFEDS will strive to make all members feel welcome and included, that they have input and support, and that the Board is acting in the best interests of all of its members.

· GCLFEDS will provide as many opportunities for involvement as possible, communicate decisions and plans to the members, and ask for input and feedback from members frequently.
· GCLFEDS will focus on providing family support and education, building a strong community of families with DS, and educating the community in hopes of providing a positive outlook for our children and adults with DS. As part of this, we will work towards supporting families of individuals from birth to old age and getting new parents the right resources early so that all babies get a good start.
· In five years, we hope that GCLFEDS is thriving and growing, financially strong, a well-known community resource and improving the lives of its members in visible ways.

Our 2008 Board of Directors 
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	President
	Anne Bernay

	Vice President 
	Ellen Lachney

	Secretary
	Alicia Dague

	Treasurer
	Patty Cortez (January-May); Anne Bernay (June-December)

	Director-Education
	Denise Chapman, Ed.D., UHCL

	Director-Education
	Joanie Garro, MA, BCBA, CT


Our 2008 Committee Chairs 

	
	

	Outreach 
	Beth Haas

	New Parent Coordinator
	Tiffany Novick

	Public Relations
	Lilliana Monita

	Librarian
	Alicia Dague

	Conference 
	Ellen Lachney

	Newsletter Editor
	Anne Bernay

	Fundraising 
	Anne Bernay 

	Film Club Director
	Joanie Garro

	Membership 
	Alicia Dague

	Awards
	Joanie Garro

	1-1 Early Childhood Intervention 
	Denise Chapman

	Social 
	Beth Haas, Tiffany Novick & Jaci Vawter


Our Membership

Throughout 2008 fiscal year, GCLFEDS served approximately 110 families, students and professionals in Clear Lake, League City, Friendswood, Pearland, Houston, La Porte, Galveston, Seabrook, Lake Jackson, Dickinson, Sugar Land, Texas City, Santa Fe and Taylor Lake Village. Paid membership in the association totaled 58, almost double our 2008 goal of 30.
PROGRAMS

Family Support

Monthly meetings were a wonderful way for parents to connect with other parents and get information on various topics relating to Down syndrome.  This year’s meeting topics included: Literacy and Language, ARD 101, Music Therapy, Potty Training, Creating a Portfolio, Estate Planning, and self advocate Jarred Cass and his mother, Darlene.  The March meeting was a Mom’s Night Out at a local restaurant, which was a welcome break for those who attended. Monthly meeting attendance averaged 27 adults, double the attendance in 2007.
Family Events gave parents the chance to relax and enjoy the company of fellow members.  Our spring social was held on a beautiful May afternoon at Challenger 7 Park in Webster.  Over 56 people were in attendance.  The kids had a great time making crafts and chasing bubbles.  The pot luck was quite the spread.  Everyone enjoyed watching the kids play with one another while the parents had the chance to get to know each other a little better.  The holidays gave us another excuse to get together.  We met for a visit from Santa, good food and plenty of holiday cheer at Life Tabernacle Church.  Sixty-two people were in attendance.  Two Girl Scout troops generously volunteered their time to help the kids create picture frames as well as decorate Christmas cookies.  
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New Parent Support was provided to approximately ten area families, who were referred by ECI, friends, family or found us on their own. They received a new parent packet containing a welcome letter, resource information, the DVD “Living with Down Syndrome: Turning Hope into Fear” and a present for baby. Our new parent coordinator followed up with phone calls and invitations to meetings and events.
Our electronic newsletter was full of information to help parents and professionals, with articles on the topics of inclusion, advice for new parents on what to do after you bring baby home from the hospital, using sign language, and marriage between individuals with Down syndrome. Real life stories of our members, useful websites, book reviews and GCLFEDS and community events rounded out the offerings. 
Our wonderful GCLFEDS website was brought to life by talented members Joel and Heather Burdeaux, along with contributions from many Board members. It was exciting to have online registration for the golf tournament, wine tasting and conference, as well as an easy way for members to get up-to-date information on events and meetings. In addition, the Members Only portion of the site contains videos of our monthly meetings, a photo gallery of our members, and a bulletin board which allows members to ask advice of other members.
Our resource library continued to grow with donations from members and was available at monthly meetings. Families are encouraged to borrow material and donate books or other resources they no longer use.
Education/Community Outreach

The First Annual GCLFEDS Explorer Awards were presented at the October GCLFEDS meeting and recognized individuals and organizations within our community who support the GCLFEDS mission of inclusion and acceptance for individuals with Down syndrome in what they do each day. The award recipients were nominated by GCLFEDS members and voted on by the Board of Directors and Conference Chairs. Each recipient received a one-of-a-kind plaque created by Joanie Garro and free attendance at the Tools for Life Conference. The very deserving 2008 award winners were:
· Mr. Rusty Cates, owner/manager of Coffee Oasis

· Ms Jennifer Holbert, dance instructor at Kennedy Dance Theatre

· Ms Susan Levy, volunteer with Heart of Sailing, Houston-Galveston Chapter
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Mr. Dave McCabe, founder of Heart of Sailing, Houston-Galveston Chapter

· Mr. Mark Olsen, coach of the Bay Area Texas Baseball Indians team

· Mr. Charles Prestage, Kroger store manager (El Dorado & Space Center location)

· Ms Beverly Taube, a teacher at the Rise School of Houston

In addition, the Board made two special awards. Webmasters Joel and Heather Burdeaux received the OverBoard Award for their dedication to creating and maintaining the GCLFEDS website. President Anne Bernay received the At The Helm Award for her leadership over the past year.
Education for medical professionals 
Parents tell us time and again of how negative the experience of receiving their child’s diagnosis of Down syndrome is, with little positive information offered and generally not much knowledge of resources at hand. The Community Outreach Committee made great strides in communicating to local hospitals, medical professionals and community agencies how positive the future is for individuals with Down syndrome and how GCLFEDS can help provide up-to-date, balanced information for their patients.  
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Four presentations were given at two area hospitals to Labor and Delivery Nurses and NICU staff and one presentation was made at Texas Children’s Hospital to 3rd and 4th year medical students.

· Presentations were made at staff meetings of two area Early Childhood Intervention groups.

· Information about GCLFEDS was presented at the Tomorrows Resource Fair in La Porte ISD. 
· Doctor packets (containing up-to-date medical information, tips on delivering a diagnosis of Down syndrome, health care guidelines for children with Down syndrome, a copy of our DVD, a GCLFEDS brochure and a Parents First Call card) were distributed by members to local ob/gyns and pediatricians.
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Film Club is an inclusive social skills class using scripting, acting, video-modeling, film editing, and directing for children in elementary, junior high and high school.  Director Joanie Garro started Film Club in 2007 because she saw a need in the community for individuals to develop their social interaction skills.  Although some of the children in Film Club have Down syndrome or Autism, the group is open to all children and their siblings and friends.

In 2008 Greater Clear Lake Families Exploring Down Syndrome received a United Way of Greater Houston Community Building Grant to support four sessions of Film Club.  This grant enabled Film Club to lower fees, making Film Club more affordable for families. It also purchased the curriculum for social skills and equipment to foster film-making.  

In 2008 two sessions of Film Club were offered to children in elementary school, and two more sessions will be offered in 2009.  In 2009-2010, we hope to obtain an additional grant and expand the program to include more attendees.

Our second annual conference, Tools for Life, provided a wealth of information to help parents and educators improve the lives of children and adults with Down syndrome.  Held on November 8 at Life Tabernacle Church, the conference offered workshops that addressed education, medical and therapy issues, and adult topics.  Attendees were able to customize the conference to meet their own needs by selecting the workshops of their choice.  Karen Gaffney, President of the Karen Gaffney Foundation, ultraswimmer and self-advocate, gave an inspiring speech to everyone as they enjoyed a delicious lunch provided by Mario’s Flying Pizza. 

Several community organizations manned booths to share information with the conference goers and childcare was provided to make it easy for parents to attend. Once again, educators received continuing education credits for attending. We are grateful for the financial and in-kind support of the following organizations: Oceanshipholdings, Inc., Shuman Management Services, Pearland Pediatrics, Ashland, Life Tabernacle Church, Airview Graphics & Printing, Garner Vision Center, Father’s Joy, Mario’s Flying Pizza, Riley’s Donuts, and Kroger. We are also grateful to the many conference volunteers who made the day a great success.





One-to-One Early Intervention was offered to GCLFEDS members in 2008 through the University of Houston-Clear Lake’s Early Learning Clinic. The primary goal of the One-to-One Experience is to provide innovative, research-based, supplemental intervention services that assist in improving young children with special needs’ development in the areas of language, communication, and early literacy. It also empowers parents to implement key educational strategies 
personalized for each family within their daily home routines.  GCLFEDS families who participated in One-to-One felt it was a positive and fruitful experience. The Early Learning Clinic will continue to offer the program to GCLFEDS members and others in the community in 2009. We are grateful to GCLFEDS Director Dr. Denise Chapman for making this program available to GCLFEDS families.

Public Relations efforts were increased to get the word out about the resources and support available from GCLFEDS. Meeting and event notices were published in community newsletters, and efforts were made to utilize the local school districts to distribute conference information. In addition, two articles appeared in The Citizen newspaper, one on GCLFEDS and one on Film Club.
.   
GOALS FOR 2009
· Family Support/Membership
· Increase paid membership to 70 families, individuals and professionals and overall service to 125-150 families.
· Continue to increase monthly meeting and social attendance by offering informative, fun programs.
· Adult Participation

· Increase social opportunities and the opportunity for friendships for teens and adults with Down syndrome by collaborating with Gloria Dei Church to start an adult social program on a monthly or semi-monthly basis. 
· Again offer a scholarship program and implement additional programming as the demand grows.
· Outreach/Education
· Continue to improve how prenatal and postnatal diagnosis of Down syndrome is delivered and support of families by medical professionals by presenting at four additional hospitals and at local ob/gyn and other doctor offices.
· Provide more resource information directly to families by making it available in at least 70 ob/gyns offices through mailings
· Increase awareness of the support GCLFEDS has available to parents and others by continuing to present annually to local ECI organizations and attending resource fairs and community events. 
· Provide opportunities to obtain social skills training for individuals with Down syndrome through Film Club, which will present at least another 2 sessions in 2009. 
· Increase acceptance and understanding of inclusion through collaboration with Father’s Joy on Including You, a program to educate teachers and parents and support inclusion in our schools
· Continue to educate the public about Down syndrome by collaborating with several other organizations on the fall conference to increase attendance and expand to include medial professionals
· Public Relations
· Add GCLFEDS link to other national, regional and local websites

· Continue to pursue additional opportunities for media exposure

· Fundraising
Raise $30,000 through fundraising events, memberships, donations and grants to fund our programs.

FINANCIAL STATUS
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Fundraising

Our first annual GCLFEDS Charity Golf Classic was held at Timber Creek Golf Club and hosted 45 golfers to a great day of golf to support GCLFEDS programs. The many tournament sponsors, donors, hole sign sponsors, and golfers who made this a success are truly appreciated. 
Our 2nd annual Wine Tasting scheduled for Sept. 11 was blown away by Hurricane Ike. Rescheduled for February 13, 2009, the event at D’Vine Wine~Kemah will include a silent auction in addition to the fabulous food, wine tasting and massages we offered last year. Ticket sales have already exceeded 2007’s advance sales. 

Operating Analysis

Revenues and Support Received


Fundraising Events
$15,324

Contributions
1,179

Dues
1,118

Restricted/Grants
5,667


______

Total Revenues and Support
$23,288
Expenses Paid


Program
6,588

General Administrative
932

Fundraising
4,427


______

Total Expenses Paid
$11,947
Increase in Net Assets
$11,340
Net Assets – Beginning of Year (January)
$ 1,652
Net Assets – End of Year
$13,740
�


2008 Board of Directors and Committee Chairs at Christmas Social


Back row: Jacie Vawter, Tiffany Novick, Alicia Dague, Heather Burdeaux


Front row: Anne Bernay, Beth Haas, Lillie Monita, Joanie Garro
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Rusty Cates receives his Explorer Award








GCLFEDS

4202 Cedar Ridge Trail

Houston, Texas 77059

www.clearlakeds.org

gclfeds@clearlakeds.org
832-457-2775

March 31, 2009
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